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I refer to your letter dated 3 February 2017 asking for a response by Friday 3 March 
to the Scottish Government’s plans for a public awareness campaign and for what 
judgments it might make around any potential unintended consequences of any such 
campaign. 
 
Having considered the issue and all the evidence, and consulted with colleagues, I 
do not consider that a staff facing campaign is required.  Although the formal Sepsis 
and VTE Collaborative, supported by Healthcare Improvement Scotland, and which 
ran from 2012 to 2014 has ceased, work continues on sepsis awareness and 
management across Scotland as part of the deterioration patient pathway of the 
Scottish Patient Safety Programme (SPSP) (Acute Adult).   
 
The deterioration patient pathway raises the awareness of identifying the ill patient 
and signposts towards the different treatment options for that individual. There was 
also a networking event for clinicians held to discuss sepsis in 2016 after the formal 
collaborative had ceased.  
 
In addition, Sepsis presentations already form part of the life support training 
programmes and undergraduate training programmes across the country. The 
National Early Warning Score (NEWS) is being widely used across Scotland already 
and, in those Boards where it is not used, they are looking to implement it. 
 
However, the Scottish Government would be supportive of any public facing 
campaign to raise the awareness of sepsis.  This could be done through our public 
endorsement of the existing work being undertaken by the charitable organisations 
(e.g. Fiona Elizabeth Agnew Trust (FEAT)).  The individual territorial Boards could be 
encouraged to work collaboratively to undertake a national campaign across 
Scotland, thus minimising the costs involved for each individual Board. 
 
UK Sepsis Trust material could be used, where appropriate, and aligned to the 
methods being currently used in Scotland by SPSP (e.g. patient information advice). 
Our National Clinical Lead on Quality and Safety, Dr John Harden, has no concerns 
as a clinician about any unintended consequences of such a campaign and he has 
also discussed this with Professor Kevin Rooney (SPSP Clinical Lead for Acute 
Care), who concurs with this view. This view is also supported by evidence from UK 
Sepsis Trust which shows no increase in workload has resulted from the campaign 
being rolled out in England. 


